BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON JUNE 11th 2009 
RESIDENTS AND POLICE FORUM There was no Police attendance but the Clerk had been given a record of the crimes committed during the last month. This showed I burglary of a dwelling, 1 property damage (at the Sports Club), 1 theft of Yorkshire stone from a garden, and 2 drug offences.
Mr and Mrs Shaw were present to discuss the damage caused inadvertently by a member of the public, to the ancient pump outside their property on Smithy Lane. They had spoken to Cllr Rachael Procter on the subject and had been promised a grant of MICE money to cover the cost of repairs. The Council accepted their offer to obtain 3 quotations. They agreed, however, to check with LCC as to whether the land on which  the pump was sited  belonged to Leeds.    
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST Cllrs Tatman and Bradford declared a personal and prejudicial interest, and the Chairman declared a personal interest in item 1(b) Planning – The Corner, Mill Lane. 
PRESENT All Councillors 
APOLOGIES.  None. 
6236   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON MAY 14TH
These were approved. 
6237   MATTERS ARISING  
1.Possibility of obtaining a reduced speed limit on Wike Lane –  Nick Borras had replied to the e mail from the Clerk expressing agreement concerning the problems cited and the consequent desire for a reduction in the speed limit. This was a lengthy process, taking 6-9 months. To obtain funding, Highways have to be able to demonstrate a road safety “benefit” i.e. an injury accident saving. Roads with the highest number of accidents get priority. In the last 5 years there have been only 15 slight accidents on the whole of Wike Lane and only 7 on the stretch from Keswick Lane to Wike. Of these, only 5 potentially involved speeding. The road could not therefore be regarded as a priority case. However, when resources became available, he would consider the matter further.  Cllrs agreed, as a next step, to write to the 3 District Cllrs asking them to help progress the request. It was also considered worthwhile to encourage residents in the affected part of Wike Lane to write in as individuals, offering their reasons for wanting a reduced speed limit . (Action ED/JG)
2. Emptying of litter bins. The Clerk had reminded Mark Hullah about emptying the bin in Park Field which had been missed on the last occasion.  Cllr Overfield had written to Peter Clark of Waste Management proposing that BSC should use his company along with the Council (separate invoices) and had asked for a quotation for a 110 L (general) and a 259 L bin to be emptied weekly. The PC bin would continue to be emptied fortnightly.  
3. Conditions in Hetchell Woods The Chairman reported on the meeting he, Cllr Bradford, and John Wright had held with Inspector Griffiths and Sargeant  Bilton.
· The Inspector would flag up the issue in the Police computer as a local priority.
· Control of activities on the land was the responsibility of the landowner unless the law was broken.
· There were few specific laws to protect SSSI s unless the law was broken.
· Hunting with 2 or more dogs was subject to the Hunting with Dogs legislation. 
· Registration nos. of cars parked at the Milner Lane entrance at night should be taken and passed to the Police. 
· Sight of weapons or unusual activity on the reserve should be reported immediately to the Police. 
The Chairman further reported that he, Cllr Bradford and Police Officers had been responsible for moving 8 out of 20-30 youths still on site following overnight camping in the Dell. They had been made to clear up all equipment brought to the site, including a generator, an ironing board to hold the record decks, cables, speakers, an air rifle and an axe. 
His wife on a later occasion saw people firing longbows in the Dell .The Police were called and they were moved on. 
4.West Well . The Chairman reported that he had had a friendly meeting with Mr Stott who was currently working on his own land adjacent to the well. LCC is to draw up plans for landscaping and fencing off the well area beyond his property. This will be financed through the Environment Fund and it is hoped to have the scheme completed by September.(Action Ed) 
5. Flooding Report. This has now been completed by Cllrs Overfield and Tatman and has been sent by the Clerk to Alec Shelbrooke, with a covering letter suggesting feed back information at suitable intervals. The 2 Cllrs were thanked for this excellent report.
6. Path from Congreves to Park Field and Progress of Ascot Path The Council had received confirmation that the £50,000 required for construction of the Ascot path had been approved by LCC and the work was now going out to tender. Construction work was likely to start mid October and the land would be officially handed over in January 2010. Cllr Overfield had pointed out that by an unfortunate coincidence this was likely to coincide with the commencement of BSC re-development ,when both sets of contractors would require use of the car park. 
Roger Brooks of LCC Rights of Way attended the meeting. He explained that to progress the idea for a path from Parkfield to the Congreves the next essential step was to obtain permission from the 2 landowners involved – Bramham Park Estate and Mr Oldham. Following this, Groundworks, LCC, would draw up an appropriate scheme. Cllrs agreed to write to both landowners to seek their present views on a permissive path agreement. At any subsequent meeting between Cllrs, landowners and Roger Brooks, a couple of residents should also be invited to put the case for the path. (Action ED/JG)
7.Possible addition of ginnel off  A58 to Garden Maintenance Contract. It was agreed that a twice yearly visit to the ginnel to clear it of debris should be added to next year’s schedule. GGS would be asked to check whether any work was required there at present .(Action JG)
8. Choice of leadership of LCC – Elected Mayor and Cabinet or Leader and Cabinet. Cllrs voted by 7 votes to 2 in favour of an Elected Mayor. 
9. Builder’s Advert on house fence on A58. This had not yet been removed and the Clerk agreed to inform LCC .(Action JG) 
10. Number of extra litter picks required by Council. It was agreed to write to Martin Wright of LCC and ask whether he could obtain these for the Council. It was thought that a further 10 would be useful. (Action JG)
11. Parish Paths Partnership .It was agreed to ask for the application forms. Cllr Tatman would then study the terms to advise the Council on whether to join the Agreement. (Action JG/GT)
12. Trees endangering wall behind Tennis Pavilion. Cllr Bradford was in discussion with George Newton of the Tennis Club about this. (Action JB)
13. Cllr Responsibilities .The following changes to the previous list were agreed :-
· Playground – Cllr Wright to replace Cllr Gooch.
· Police – Cllr Bradford to replace Cllr Hoyland. 
· Planning – Cllr Gittins to be added as an advisor on the LDF and other planning policy initiatives. 
· Finance – Cllr Gittins to replace Cllr Gooch.
· Kisdorf, Fest and Community Relations – Cllr Gittins. 
14. Report on Progress of work on parapet of bridge  and gullies on Church Lane   Work on the former  has been completed.  Work was underway on the drains, those which had “disappeared” being dealt with by Highways and the remainder inspected by Drainage but subsequently referred back to Highways, where “hot spots” (i.e. where flooding occurs most frequently) are apparently dealt with on a more regular basis than others. The Council is to be informed of the schedule for drain clearance for Bardsey.
6238   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field  The Council had learnt from Mark Hullah that when last cutting the grass,  he had seen a group of approximately 15 youths , all arriving in cars, and walking towards the bridge. He had not approached them but had taken all the car registration numbers which Cllr Overfield has passed on to the Police. Cllr Wright reported that spraying of Parkfield is to be carried out in the summer, and she and Cllr Overfield intend to cut back the vegetation.  
2 .Willan’s Wood. There was nothing to report.
3. Playground. Cllr Bradford reported that site meetings had been held with 5 playground providers, and their schemes and quotations were now awaited.  Grants are to be applied for as soon as more detailed information about costs is obtained. Agreement has been reached to avoid any conflict with grant applications made by BSC. Cllrs agreed to the suggestion from Cllr Bradford that an invitation should be extended to all potential playground users on a summer Saturday morning to attend an exhibition in the Village Hall of the 3 play schemes selected as the best. Comments and preferences would be requested and taken into account, but the final decision on which scheme to adopt would be taken by Cllrs. The actual play suppliers would not be asked to attend. The Council agreed that when the scheme was completed, maintenance would continue to be their responsibility. 
4. Web Site. There was nothing to report. (Action JB, GW and JG)
5. Parish Plan. Cllr Overfield had discussed with George Newton the latter’s scheme for dropped kerbs. 
6239   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-  
(a) P/09/01812-FU/NE – Change of use and alts. of former workshop to 3 Bed House- Former Workshop, Blackmoor Farm, Tarn Lane.- No objection .
(b) P/09/01873 – The Corner, Mill Lane – Repositioning of existing access drive, erection of boundary wall and gates, and erection of garage – Object. Cllrs Lobley and Flockton reported on this application as Cllr Tatman had declared a personal and prejudicial interest. 
(c) P/09/02150/FU/HE – Askrigg, Mill Lane – Exts.- No objection.  

The Council agreed with the recommendations of the Planning Committee. 
1.APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) P/09/01103 – Three B’s Construction Ltd – Formation of vehicular access to Syke Lane to 2 residential plots- Plots 6 & 7 Woodlands Park, Syke Lane .
(b) P/09/01300 – Hullah – Exts.  
6240   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a) Wetherby & District Crime Prevention Panel Grant                             £100.00
(b)Deepblue-Digital – Web Hosting                                                             195.50 
(c)GGS Groundcare – Maintenance                                                          1230.50.

(d) Associated Waste Management – Bin Emptying                                     50.09

It was agreed to pay all the bills listed above. 

2. Annual Statement of Accounts and Statement of Governance required by External Auditor.

Philip Oddy, Internal Auditor, attended part of the meeting .He said that he felt unable to sign off the accounts as he was not happy with some aspects of the Council’s expenditure in relation to the Sports Club. Cllr Overfield explained to him the formal agreement  between the 2 bodies and he agreed to sign all sections of the Internal Auditor’s section, but advised the Clerk that some minor changes would be required in the explanatory page on discrepancies in the annual figures arising from this expenditure of Council funds.   Council agreed to the Statement of Accounts drawn up by the Clerk and approved by the Internal Auditor, and they also agreed to all sections of the Statement of Governance. The Chairman duly signed both pages on behalf of the Council. 
6241   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS. 
1. Condition of Fencing near PC land on Keswick Lane. Charles Hickson had reported this to the Council 
6242   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.

1. Further Information re Highways and Rights of Way  Cllr Hoyland reported that:-
· Work on Spear Fir is scheduled to finish this week.
· The problem of water flow towards Cornmill on Church Lane is to be assessed by Highways w/e 15 June. 
· Rights of Way had confirmed that the owner of the hawthorn hedge on the footpath opposite the Bingley on Church Lane (Path No 13) had planning permission. He is allowed to grow the hedge up to a certain height , but must maintain access to the path. 
2.Planning Charter  Cllr Gittins will study the Planning Charter document recently circulated  in draft form only at present. 

Signed:
 Date:
June 09 Mins. 
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